Monthly Business Meeting – Highlights and Summary of Minutes
(Detailed minutes, recorded by the clerk, are located in the Secretary’s Office)

The Monthly Business Meeting was held on February 5, 2020. Bro. Billy Compton was
moderator. All the committees gave their reports. (1) Catherine Sabo, representing the
WMU, reported that their goal of $3,000 for the Lottie Moon Christmas Offering for
International Missions was surpassed overwhelmingly. Donations received totalled $5,123.
She reports that the WMU will meet on February 11th at 10:00 a.m. (2) David England,
Chairman of the Deacons, reported that their scheduled meeting on February 2, 2020 was
postponed due to wide-spread sickness and all the area school systems being closed. It has
been rescheduled for February 9, 2020 at 4:00 p.m. (3) Bro. Billy reported that the Youth
will be having their annual Valentine Meal after the Morning Worship Service on February
16, 2020. The meal is free but donations will be appreciated and will help fund the annual
Crossings Camp that will take place from June 10-14, 2020. (4) Bro. Billy reported that
Muldraugh Hill Baptist Church will compete with Pleasant Hill Baptist Church again this
year for a “March Gladness” activity from March 15, 20202 to April 12, 2020 (Easter
Sunday) to promote Sunday School attendance. This year the two churches will complete
within themselves and create our own goals and point system. MHBC will host the social
with an invitation to the members of Pleasant Hill Baptist Church on evening of April 26,
2020 in which each pastor will receive a pie in the face. The event is still in the planning
stage but thinks each Sunday School class will get 1 point for each person attending the
Sunday School classes; 2 points for each contact made; and 3 points for each visitor
attending Sunday School. There will be awards given to: “The Class with the Most
Attendance”, “The Class with the Most Percentage Increase in Attendance”, “The Class with
the Most Visitors”, and “The Class with the Most Contacts Made”. (5) Andrea Morrison, the
new Financial Secretary, presented the Treasurers Report.
Due to no “Old” or “New” busines to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.

